LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
11th December, 2002

Meeting commenced:
  9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair

Councillors Carson and Fernandez
56.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dobbs, Eglin, Jones, Slater, Smyth, Upton and Witkowski and Mr. Nathan.

57.
SALFORD WATERSPORTS CENTRE
The Committee visited the Salford Watersports Centre which had opened to the public on 23rd June, 2001, and offered a range of activities in both summer and winter.  The Centre was open to all ages from schoolchildren to pensioners and offered courses to develop professional skills such as coaching.  The activities were not limited to those which could be provided at the Centre but could be based at a range of locations such as schools.  In addition to sporting activities the Centre offered rooms for booking for conferences.  Members noted that the Centre attracted participants from all parts of the city.

Plans for the future included extending opening hours to seven days a week during peak season and increasing participation by the local community.  Officers were confident that the increased income targets would be met.

During their discussions after the visit Members expressed their appreciation of the commitment and achievements of staff in presenting such a varied range of activities. They welcomed the high level of use at the Centre and the subsequent generation of income. 

58.
SALFORD EARLY YEARS DEVELOPMENT CENTRE
The Committee visited the Salford Early Years Development Centre and noted that the criteria which was used to determine admission to the Centre related both to children (e.g. in need of protection) and parents (e.g. in need of support).  The Centre was linked to other agencies from which parents could acquire additional support depending upon their needs and those of their children.  Such links offered also the opportunity for development of, for example, parental skills, I.T. skills, literacy etc.  The Centre accommodated 18 full time and up to 50 part time places.  No requests for assistance had been refused.  The transient nature of the population served by the Centre meant that although it met the needs of many it did not reach capacity.

The Centre promoted integration by working with children who had special educational needs or were from refugee families.  There was good transition to later stages of education via links with 15 schools.  A Management Committee - involving three parents - fulfilled the role of a Governing Body.

In their discussion after the meeting Members expressed appreciation at the considerable achievements of the Centre with such limited resources.  It was hoped that the scheduled transfer to new premises would provide more space and offer an even better service to the many clients at the Centre.  

AGREED:
THAT the Director of Personnel and Performance convey to the staff of the Watersports and Early Years Development Centres the Committee's appreciation of their many achievements.
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